
 
A meeting of the Connecticut Board for Barbers, Hairdressers and Cosmeticians 
was held on Monday, January 27, 2020 at the Department of Public Health, 410 Capitol 
Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut, in the third floor Hearing Room.  
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Francine Austin – via telephone 
Donald P. Carrozzella, H/C – via telephone 
Linda Duncan – via telephone 
Raymond J. Mastrangelo, M.B – via telephone 
Joe Mazzoccoli, M.B – via telephone 

 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Peter Aiello, M.B. 

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m.  
 
I. MINUTES   
  The minutes of the November 25, 2019 meeting were reviewed.  Mr. Mazzoccoli, 

made a motion, seconded by Mr. Carrozzella, that the minutes be approved.  The 
motion passed.  

 
II. New Business  
 School Approval 

• Bravado Academy – New London, CT  
Mr. Carrozzella made a motion, second by Ms. Duncan, recommending approval 
of a change of location for Bravado Academy.  The motion passed.  

 
 
III.  ADJOURNMENT  
  The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m. on a motion by Mr. 

Mazzoccoli, seconded by  Mr. Mastrangelo.   
 
Respectively submitted,  
Joe Mazzoccoli  
Connecticut Examining Board for Barbers, Hairdressers and Cosmeticians  
 
 


